Licensing Committee 11.02.10

Appendix B


From PC 1048 Kevin Murphy ABII  

Licensing Officer

Unit C

Diamonds Business Centre

Attley Way

Irthlingborough

NN9 5GF

Switchboard (03000) 111222

Extension 5706

E-mail kev.murphy@northants.police.uk 

08 February 2010
  Licensing Authority

Kettering Borough Council

Bowling Green Rd

Kettering

  NN15 7QX

Objection Notice – S. 104 (2) Licensing Act 2003.
A Temporary Event Notice in respect of 28, Montagu Street, Kettering, covering the period of 19th - 21st Feb 2010 was received by this office, yesterday, Thursday 04th February.

I must raise a formal objection in respect of this notification as I feel the request to extend the hours of the premises in this way would undermine the ‘Crime Prevention’ Licensing Objective.  

The premises which is currently licensed as The Golden Grill but trading as Turkish Delight has recently received a warning letter from this office for trading outside of the hours permitted by the current Premises Licence. A recent initiative carried out by police ‘Nightsafe’ officers which aimed to ensure that late night refreshment houses ceased to trade and subsequently close their doors at the correct time saw a drop in the number of intoxicated persons in the town centre at a time where incidents of crime and disorder are likely to occur. Should the need for a panel hearing arise in respect of this matter, I will of course provide more detailed evidence in support of our objection.

Kevin Murphy

PC 1048 

Licensing Officer

Northamptonshire North

